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Bereavements:

Our sincere condolences go to the families of Anton ‘Tony’ Schmaltz from Trail, Bob Rogers from Kelowna, Dan Gelowitz

from Vernon and Marty Smith from Vernon.

It is with much sadness also, that we announce the passing of one of our Founding Members, Molly Fukui. Molly spent
her entire career in the postal service in Greenwood, beginning with her appointment in 1952 as a part-time clerk. She
spent twenty-one years as a full-time clerk and worked up to six years as postmaster. Molly retired in 1988 with 36
years of varied and dedicated service to the postal system and her community. At the time of her passing, she was

residing in Delta, B.C.
In Memory of

Mrs. Molly S. Fukui

December 21, 1923 - June 3, 2017

(o]

FUKUI, "Molly* Shigeko (nee Madokoro): Passed away peacefully at the

‘age of 93 in Surrey, BC on June 3, 2017. Molly will be lovingly
remembered by her two brothers Mamo (Pegay), Tom (May); many

nieces, nephews, extended family and friends. A Celebration of Molly's
Life will occur at 1 pm in the chapel at Forest Lawn Funeral Home (3789
Royal Oak Ave, Bumaby BC) on Sunday June 25, 2017. Danations in

Molly's name may be made to Nikkei Legacy Park (Box 129,
Greenwood BC, VOH 1J0) o the Heart and Stroke Foundation. An

electronic message of condolence for Molly's family may be submitted in

the space provided directly below.
Send Flowers:

With so many of our members having experienced heart attack or stroke recently know the signs and

symptoms.

Chest pain or discomfort. Chest pain is the most common heart attack symptom, but some women may

experience it differently than men. ...

Pain in your arm(s), back, neck, or jaw. ...

Stomach pain. ...

Shortness of breath, nausea, or light-headedness. ...
Sweating. ...

Fatigue.

Signs of Stroke in Men and Women

Sudden numbness or weakness in the face, arm, or leg, especially on one side of
the body.

Sudden confusion, trouble speaking, or difficulty understanding speech.
Sudden trouble seeing in one or both eyes.
Sudden trouble walking, dizziness, loss of balance, or lack of coordination.

1. Call 9-1-1

2. Stop all activity

3. Take your nitroglycerin
4. Take Aspirin®

5. Rest and wait

6. Keep a list of your medications in your wallet and by the phone.

American

Heart
Association.
o s why

Common Heart Attack
Warning Signs
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TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES
CANADA POST HERITAGE CLUBS MEMBERS AND FAMILIES

August/September, 2017, Alaska cruises, Vancouver return. Most Alaska cruises are selling
out but we will monitor for any last minute specials and send email alerts to the Travel Club.

August 29,2017, 12day BritishIsles, Southampton return, Caribbean Princess.
Visit Southampton, Guernsey, Dublin, Belfast, Orkney Islands, Invergordon, Edinburgh,
Le Havre (Paris). Inside cabins begin at $1754.00 Cad pp plus taxes $249.00. Airfare extra.

September 9-14, 2017, Washington State U- Drive trip, 5 nights. Drive your own car and

meet the group in Yakima for sightseeing, golf, shopping, BBQs and dinners together. Travel at
your own pace.

September 21-23, 2017 3 day bus trip to Portland, Oregon for tax free shopping, sightseeing
and relaxing. This is a new trip based on numerous requests from members in their 2017
Registration Check List. Call the Heritage Club office for a registration form. $290.00 CAD per
pp- Seats Available!

September 26, 2017 5 day repositioning cruise Vancouver to San Diego on the Amsterdam.
Visit Victoria and San Francisco and fly home from San Diego after free time in southern
California. Inside cabins from $454.00 Cad pp plus taxes $311.00. Air extra.

October 1, 2017 30 day cruise San Diego to Hong Kong, on the Amsterdam visiting Dutch
Harbour, 5 cities in Japan, 2 ports in South Korea, overnight in Shanghai and Hong Kong.
Insides starting at $7642.00 including taxes. Air extra.

October 1, 2017 80 day Grand Voyage from San Diego return on the Amsterdam. Visit Dutch
Harbour, 5 cities in Japan, South Korea, Beijing, Shanghai, Hong Kong, Vietnam, Singapore,
Indonesia, Darwin, Cairns, Sydney, Australia, New Zealand, Fiji, Samoa and Honolulu. Call the
Heritage Club Office for detailed itinerary and prices. This cruise can also be done in 53 days
from San Diego to Sydney Australia.

October 8, 2017 10 day Pacific Coast cruise, on the Star Princess, Vancouver return, visiting
Santa Barbara, Catalina Island, Los Angeles and overnight in San Francisco. Inside cabins start
at $1429.00 CAD pp plus taxes $253.00 pp.

October 8, 2017 14 days Fall Foliage cruise on the Celebrity Summit ,from New York return.
Visit New York, Boston, Bar Harbour, Portland, Quebec City for 2 days, Charlottetown, Sydney,
Halifax.Inside cabins start at $1504.00 plus tax CAD per person .

November 4, 2017 7 days Mexican Riviera Cruise, on the Carnival Miracle, Los Angeles return,
visiting Cabo San Lucas (2 days), Puerto Vallarta and 3 fun at sea days. Inside cabins $789.00
plus $140.00 taxes Cad pp. Ocean view $857.00 plus taxes, Balcony $910.00 plus taxes pp.
November 19-22, 2017 3 nights (4 days) bus trip to Tulalip Resort and Casino. (Waitlist)

April 18, 2018 19 day Panama Canal, repositioning cruise on the Eurodam. Fort Lauderdale to
Vancouver. Visit Cartagena, Panama Canal, Costa Rica, Nicaragua, Guatemala, Huatalco,
Mexico, Puerto Chiapas, Manzanillo, Puerto Vallarta, San Francisco. Inside cabins starting
$2079.00 plus taxes$656.00 CAD pp.

REMINDER: Be sure you have out of country travel insurance for any trip you book and that it
is active before any cancellation penalty fees are in effect for your trip. For those with MEDOC,
ensure you have renewed your Heritage Club Membership for 2017 and paid your dues to be
covered. Contact the Heritage Club office for info on MEDOC and for more information on any
trips.

Van Fraser Heritage Club 604 482-4311 or email: fwdanells@hotmail.com





image1.jpeg
CENTRAL YUKOOTOK HERITAGE CLUB

Newsletter #34 August, 2017

% e
2
0 1ag9  rON

Chapter 29 Executive
Council Presidents

President: Gary Fisher Kelowna- Irene Hawrysh 250-762-8525
101-3606 25" Ave Penticton-Gil Summerell 250-495-3350
Vernon, B.C. VIT 1P3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479
gwfish@shaw.ca Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075
250-545-6375

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people

Newsletter Editor
Pamela Pfannmueller *250-446-2331
pubbajean @gmail.com

1* Vice President- Bill Blair

21 Vice President-Gil Summerell
Secretary-Wanda Fisher
Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk

President’s Message:

Hello Once Again.

Unfortunately, this message is being written during very tragic circumstances. Almost the entire mid
section of our Chapter’s area is right now being devastated by forest fires. This follows a terrible flood
season throughout the Okanagan and some residents are still dealing with high water and sand bags.

Our hearts go out to all the residents of B.C. who were displaced by the floods and now those whose homes
and lives are threatened by fire. We all wish and hope that rain will soon come to help with the fire fighting
efforts. | would like to urge all our members to help however and whenever they are able.

In May/June myself and Wanda attended the Presidents’ AGM in Edmonton and we would like to
congratulate Lloyd Rogowski and his team from the Parkland Chapter for an excellently planned and
executed weekend. The meetings went well and there are some recent changes in store, which will be
announced in the near future. Also, some new financial changes were introduced, some of which are
spelled out further in this newsletter.

I would like to welcome the many new members who have joined the Heritage Club and paid their
membership dues, as well as the many past members who have renewed their membership. | look forward
to seeing you at our upcoming functions which will be announced by the individual councils. Be sure to
advise us if you move so that you will continue to receive all our newsletters.

Take care for now and hopefully our summer will have a better ending.

Regards,

Gary Fidhen
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COUNCIL NEWS:

Vernon Council:

A luncheon was held on April 27 with 20 members attending.

Our annual BBQ was held on a lovely evening on June 14 with 23 members attending and the BBQs being
manned by Bill Blair and Gary Fisher.

We would like to offer our hearty congratulations to Jean St. Pierre for her Honourable Mention in the Service
Organization Volunteer category at the annual Volunteer Appreciation.

If you are interested in some volunteer work, both the Vernon Museum & Archives and the University Gardens
are looking for help. Contact Gary Fisher for more information.

k- HONOURABLE MENTION:
Jean St. Pierre

Jean St. Pierre has put her stamp on the community
since retiring from Canada Post after serving 32 years as a
postmaster and as her union’s secretary/treasurer.

Since retiring in Vernon seven years ago, she and her
husband Jacques have been members of the Halina
Seniors Centre. They originally joined the Halina Pattern
Dancers, and still entertain the residents at local senior
care homes.

“I met my husband of 49 years at a dance and our first date was at a drive-in theatre.
We love to old-time dance and that is what attracted us to the Halina Centre/" said
St. Pierre, who started volunteering at the Halina Centre in 2013, training to be the
organization’s treasurer.

She was elected to the Halina board in the spring of 2014, and still holds that position.

When the centre’s manager became ll, St. Pierre volunteered to keep the office open
and running, with the help of other volunteers and staff, until a new manager was
hired in the fall of 2016. She continues to volunteer four days a week and also gives her
time to the Vernon MS Society, selling raffle rickets and carnations.

“llove to volunteer and help people. My parents set a good example. My mom at 93
still volunteers;’said St. Pierre. “My husband is my greatest supporter. He takes me to
workat the centre and runs errands for me as well as takes over my share of the work at
home. Without my husband Jacques, | would not be able to be at the centre four days
aweek. He shares in this nomination with me?” ~ J=z2r e o
roCertoa -

Kelowna Council:
A luncheon was held on June 15 at Asian Pear with 20 members attending.

Hello All Members. We want to welcome the following new members to our club: Brian Kieki, Randy
Ploughman, Lynn Musson, Shannon Benko, Grace Kulaga and Bruce Cooper.

| attended a funeral and | know some of you did of Wanda Bjork. One thing that was noted by more than one
retiree there was we seem to only see each other at retirement parties or funerals. It's time to break that mold
and have some fun.
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Kelowna

Our next event will be 10 Pin Bowling and Supper to follow at Freddie's Brew Pub on McCurdy Road. August
17th @ 3:00 PM. You can play one or two games of bowling, or watch and drink beer or other refreshments
and cheer on those who are bowling and we will have supper around 5:00 PM in Freddie's Brew Pub attached
to the bowling alley. If you don't want to bowl and just join us for supper that is great. It will be about 5:00 PM.

What you say: 10 Pin Bowling

Where you say: Freddie's Brew Pub
When you say: August 17th

Time you say: 3:00 PM

They have balls for all levels of play. So come out and roll some balls; knock over some pins; enjoy your fellow
retirees and have lots of fun. Please let me know by return email if you can make it or not, so we can book the
lanes we need, no later than August 10th if possible.

On behalf of the Heritage Club of Kelowna.
Fred Jarvis.
Prince George Council:

The Prince George group tried something different this spring. We wanted to try a pot luck picnic but got few
confirmed responses, so tried a weekday lunch at D'Lanos restaurant that was well attended. We even had one
new sign-up for Heritage Club and 2 prospective new members, along with our 12 regulars. Although there was
no agenda for this social, we did encourage our travelers to consider Johnson insurance and reminded people
of the importance of volunteer hours. We did have a nice visit and it was mentioned how good these outings
are for retirees to stay connected. We are planning to have a guest speaker from the PG Council of Seniors at
our fall meeting in October.

Dale Printz
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South Okanagan Council:

At our last meeting at Zia’s in Summerland we had 27 attendees — a great turnout. Pam brought 3 guests from
Germany. Gary informed us that he has been elected to our National Board. Congratulations !! On sour note
Gary informed us that his wife Wanda suffered a heart attack and she is slowly recovering We hope to see her
at our next meeting which will be held in Osoyoos on September 20 at the Osoyoos Golf Club. Further info was
given re our Banquet in 2018. It is confirmed that it will be held mid week rather than on a weekend.
Discussion on our second annual BBQ: - to be held at Pam Pfannmueller’s house just East of Rock Creek. Two
time periods were put forth and | have chosen Tuesday August 22" noonish. The directions to get to Pam’s
house are:

Coming from the East on Hwy 3 towards Rock Creek right on Kettle Valley East Rd. On the left about 3rd from
corner behind Freeman's Feed and Country store 3520

From the West drive east on Hwy 3 past Rock Creek til about 5 K Freeman's Feed and Country Store on the
left, make a left at the next corner, Kettle Valley East Rd. 3rd from corner behind Freeman's store 3520
Coming from Rutland South on Hwy 33 and left at Rock Creek on Hwy 3 going east. 5 K on the left is
Freeman's Feed and Country store, turn left just past it on Kettle Valley East Rd 3rd from corner on the left
3520

Green house, white trim and green 52 Dodge beside shop. Overnight space for campers etc is available. Bring
your own steak, chicken etc. as well as a side dish.

Gil Summerell

Chapter 29 has decided to donate $1,000 to the Salvation Army to provide aid to the fire
evacuees and victims of the devastating fires in our region.
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CHAPTER NEWS:

At the recent Presidents’ AGM held in Edmonton, elections were held for positions for the National
Board. Elected were President: J.P. Leguerrier of Pineridge Chapter in Ontario, who will serve the remaining 1
year of Bob Emmon’s term who decided to retire after many years as President; 1% Vice President: Eldred
Holmes of Terra Nova Chapter in Newfoundland who will serve a 2 year term; 2" Vice President: Claude
Bruneau of By-Town Chapter in Ontario who will serve a 2 year term; 3" Vice President: Gary Fisher of Central
Yukootok Chapter in B.C. who will serve a 2 year term; Secretary/Treasurer: Nick Ronsky from Alberta.

Also during the Presidents” AGM, some new financial changes were initiated and will begin effective 2017. For
the last few years, Chapters have received $2.00 per member from the National office. Beginning now,
Chapters will receive $1.00 per member (currently Chapter 29 has 571 members) and as well, will receive
$4.00 for every paid member (currently Chapter 29 has 215 paid members, and 126 paid spouses).

Another new financial benefit to the Chapters is that from now on the President’s expenses incurred during
the AGM will be paid by the National office rather than by the Chapter.

These changes will greatly enhance our ability to make more and larger donations to the charities of our
choice.

Please remember that to maintain your status with Johnson Insurance and Good Life Fitness, your
membership dues must to up to date.

Fundraiser Hats:
In the April newsletter, we featured our member Fred Jarvis wearing his Heritage Club hat. If you guessed that
Fred was in Viet Nam, you were right! Can you guess where Gary Fisher is seen wearing his hat this time?

Donations:

We recently donated 18 pounds of foil and pull tabs to Judy Keckalo, the representative for Royal Purple, to support
their charity the Children’s Speech and Hearing Clinic. Please continue to save aluminum foil, pull tabs, stamps on paper
and old eye glasses. WE NO LONGER save Campbell Soup Labels.
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Camp Out:
Another reminder to mark your calendar for September 6-9 for our annual Camp Out at Skimikin Lake. Bring your

camper, RV, tent and even your horses to this fun filled time organized by Willard and Diana Turner. Contact Willard for

all the details at tassie1978@icloud.com

Keeping in Touch:
Two good ways to stay connected with Heritage Club
members and activities is through our Facebook group and
with the web site heritageclub.ca/people helping
people. There you will find postings of our newsletters and
upcoming events.

Following the Presidents’ AGM in Edmonton, Gary and
Wanda Fisher were joined by Les and Phyllis Kimmerer of
the Trent Severn Chapter in Ontario for a tour through the
B.C. and Alberta Rockies. One of the stops was in the tiny
village of Nordegg, Alberta where they were welcomed
with open arms by Nancy Vermette the Postmaster at the =
Nordegg Post Office. The group had a great visit, with the travellers learning about the

small town, its Post Office and Nancy learning all about the Heritage Club.
— -

Our annual golf tournament will be held on Wednesday, September 20 at Hillview Golf Course in Vernon. Bring your
spouse, a friend or even a team. There will be 9 holes of golf followed by a sandwich/salad/dessert lunch and some
prizes. The winning team’s names will go on our trophy. The cost is $29.00 per person. To register, please forward a
cheque for $15.00 deposit to Gary Fisher. For inquires, please contact Bill Blair (250-545-7075) or Gary Fisher (250-545-
6375).

Blast from the Past:

Oops! Inour April newsletter, we featured an article on the old Dawson City Post Office. Unfortunately, the last part of
the article was accidentally omitted, so as the old saying went “now, here is the rest of the story”.

In 1967, the Old Post Office was deemed nationally significant by the Historic Sites and Monuments Board of Canada, so
in 1970, the Federal Government purchased it. By 1974, it was stabilised and repaired so that the floor and furnishing
plans resembled that of 1904. Therefore, the current way we see the Old Post Office is of that exact year!

This building illustrates the establishment and exercise of Canada’s sovereignty through the construction of imposing
federal buildings. It represents the Canadian government’s long-term commitment and involvement in the Yukon.

The Old Post Office is beautifully restored and maintained by Parks Canada. It is a treat to the eyes and if you ever have
the opportunity to visit Dawson City, be sure to take the time to see the interior of the beautiful building.




